
country. I will start with the next tour first and then work my way down the 
list. 

2. I will issue a timeline for each tour with relevant milestones and go/no-go 
points. 

3. As a first option, tours will continue as planned, but if that is not possible the 
second option would be a slightly altered tour staying with the original 
theme, if that is not possible a rescheduling to a later date, most likely one 
year forward, seeing that tour dates are specific to what we want to see, e.g. 
the bat migration or the wildebeest. 

4. At this point no cancelation refunds will be done, seeing that rescheduling 
and adjustment of the calendar is the first option and most of our 
accommodation and activity fees have been paid. 

5. In the case of rescheduling, I will attempt to move our paid accommodation 
to the new dates and hence avoid adding cost. However in the case of this not 
being possible I will add the additional costs to the new route. I would expect 
this adjustment to be relatively small. 

6. As the calendar (and government regulation) allows, I will add a local tour or 
two to my 2020 calendar, just to keep us all in the touring frame of mind and 
get the opportunity to get out of town a bit. This will also serve to supplement 
the Bluerhino losses with this travel disruption. Local tours are only subject 
to South African law and hence does not have the risk of cross border travel. 

Therefore expect a communication from me if you are booked on a tour and we 
will start discussing the issues as mentioned above.  

Obviously the situation is fluid and we will keep track of it as we go. 

Be careful of misinformation, there is a lot out there. 

We will beat this virus together. 

Stay safe, wash your hands and we will soon be on another adventure. 

Best regards. 

Chris van Niekerk  

083 66 33 166 
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